
Frontier County 4-H Council Minutes 
November 20, 2023 

 
The Frontier County 4-H council met at 7:30 pm on November 20, 2023, at the NCTA education building.  
 
The meeting was called to order by President Mary Deterding. Shelby Jurjens took the roll call. Present were 
Jeanne Blender, Mary Deterding, Liz Kerchal, Stephanie Hansen, Madison Woehrle, Haylie Gustafson, and 
Shelby Jurjens. Arriving late was Dallas Grunden. Absent were Skyler Oberg, Nickolas Rohr, Deb Peterson, 
and Danny Hejtmanek.  
 
The minutes were read by Stephanie and Madison moved to approve the minutes, seconded by Jeanne. 
Approved by all. 
 
Financial report was read. Steph motioned to approve the balance and was seconded by Liz. Approved by all  
 
Open Meeting: Dan Stehlik presented a few changes in the sheep classes- change pen of 3 class to a Flock 
of 4 (including 1 aged ewe, 1 market lamb, 1 breeding ewe, and 1 yearling ewe). Item was moved to be 
discussed later in the meeting.  
Helen Jurjens discussed horse 4-H and the grievance policy due to a 4-Her equipment being brought up by 
other 4-H parents. Rules or handbook were not followed correctly. 
 
Committee reports 
Frontier County Fair- Stephanie resigned from the Fair Board. Thank you, Steph, for the time spent helping 
with 4-H!  
Eustis Fair- no report.  
County 4-H Financial Committee – (Mary & Jeanne) proposed budget. It  will be tabled for January meeting. 
Motion was made by Steph and seconded by Liz. Approved by all  
4-H Educator Report- See agenda.  
 
Old Business 
Thank you to everyone that attended and helped 4-H Achievement Day  
New adult council member are Denise Sheffield and Amie Sughroue 
New youth council members - Reagan Stengel and Hallee Sheffield  
 
Liz moved for Extension Board to pay the $225 annual subscription fee and was seconded by Shelby. 
Approved by all  
 
The 2024 County Fair Schedule was moved by Liz and 2nd by Mary. Approved by all 
 
New Business 
The Flock of 4 Pen will include Aged Ewe, Market Lamb, Breeding Ewe, and Yearling Ewe, and animals must 
be shown in corresponding class moved by Madison and 2nd by Shelby. Approved by all. Dan will work on 
wording of class for fairbook and council will approve at next meeting.  
 
The 4-H enrollment website is open for 2024 enrollment. Reminder that all 4-H council members must re-
enroll. County enrollment deadline is June 15. 
 



4-H Volunteer DHHS screening & orientation- It is Frontier County’s turn to complete these in the 5-year 
rotation. Adult Council members must complete DHHS screening and all council members will watch state 
wide 4-H orientation at the next few council meetings.  
 
A silent auction for static 4-H exhibits was discussed. More info is needed so was tabled for the January 
meeting.  
 
The price of EID tags increased to $4 all other livestock tags will be $1. Motion was made by Jeanne and 
seconded by Dallas. Approved by all  
 
Next meeting: Next meeting will be January 15, 2024 @ 7:30 pm at NCTA Ed Center Room 129, Curtis  
 
Meeting was motioned to adjourn by Shelby and seconded by Dallas 
 
Respectfully submitted by Madison Woehrle 
 
 
 


